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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, September 9, 2011
ROOM C101 
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Bill Dopirak.  

Bill noted that the some members of the Nursing Department had been excused as they were accommodating students due to school closure and other faculty members have also made their excuses for not being able to attend.  

Bill introduced himself as the Chairperson for this academic year and challenged everyone that by the December meeting they could put together a poster competition using the LAB theme – Politics of Food – “Ecology of Learning” as a way to become more creative.  He thanked everyone for attending and stated that he hoped we had a productive year.
AGENDA CHANGES – No changes 
DEAN’S REPORT – Dean Branchini introduced and welcomed the new Academic Division members:  Dave Fuka, Interim Director of Technology; Nancy Czarzasty, Nursing Instructor, and Daryl Simmons, Anatomy and Physiology Instructor.  
· Affirmation of Academic Division Goals.  It was the consensus of the Division at the last meeting to table affirmation until this meeting.  Having not heard from anyone up to this time, Dean Branchini asked for a motion to affirm the goals as presented.  There was a motion made and seconded to do so.  Pamela Carroll made a comment that teaching was not represented anywhere in the goals and she would like to see teaching/learning included.  Dean Branchini agreed.  

Steve Neufeld stated that he didn’t think that the goals should not be affirmed at this time as they need more time and group discussion, not just individual comments.  Bill Dopirak noted that as the agenda is “light”, perhaps discussion could be held after business is completed.  

After much discussion, a vote was held:  Affirm: 17; No: 10; Abstentions: 7. The Academic Division Goals for AY 2011-2012 have been affirmed!  Dean Branchini reminded everyone that she has been submitting the Division Goals at the same time every year for the past nine years and she also submits a mid-year report every December.  She asked if there are concerns at that time; please express them then so that she will have time to address them before she sends forth the goals for the Division’s affirmation

· Enrollment Process -   Thank you to those of you who were patient with the new enrollment process this summer.  We are within 15 students short of last years’ enrollment.  Kudos to Kacey McCarthy-Zaremba for staying on top of it daily!  

· Health Care Enrollment - Lori Oldfield has been sending out reminders regarding Health Care Enrollment in accordance with the new SEBAC agreement.  Please be aware that the deadline is September 15th.  
· Student Labor Budget – The Student Labor Budget has been cut by at least ½ this year.  Need to be vigilant about how funds are used.  Management reviewed policy/procedures regarding the use of students and the rate of pay.  Will be in touch with Dept. Chairs and Program Coordinators as far as use.  Financial Aid and Work Study are also being reviewed; also included are Supplemental Instruction funds.  

· Convocation – Convocation is from 11:15 – 12:00 on Tuesday, September 6th, in the Multi-Purpose rooms; expect to see everyone there!  Faculty and staff participating are asked to assemble in B127 to don their regalia and are encouraged to bring their students! ; a light lunch will be served after.

President Jones asked for permission to address the Division and spoke about the “incivility or resistance” she felt in the room.  She stated that this is not our usual behavior here at TRCC.
Center for Advanced Study in Education – Dave Ferreira introduced John Hudesman and Sara Crosby trainers from CUNY’s SRL (Self-Regulated Learning) Center who held a workshop here at TRCC this morning.  Faculty was encouraged to be more aware of learning how to learn (students and instructors).  Feedback is very important.  This is Golden Rule #1:  Offer students frequent and accurate feedback; Golden Rule #2: Create concrete activities that ensure that students can demonstrate their use of the instructor’s feedback.

Kem Barfield videotaped the workshop and it will be up on I-Tunes within a week or so.  Thank you to John and Sara for coming down.  Handouts used in the workshop were made available for anyone wishing to take them.

Motion made and seconded to approve minutes from the May meeting.  Approved unanimously.
Bill will check with Dean Lopez regarding the question that arose from his presentation on the Lock-Down procedure and the inability to lock the classroom doors from the inside. 
NEW BUSINESS 
· Review of Division Steering Committee Process – Anyone is welcomed to attend Division Steering Committee meetings.  Would like to have representation from each Department on the committee.  Meetings are held at 1:00 two weeks prior to scheduled Academic Division meetings.  Representatives are still needed from the following departments:
· Business
· Continuing Education
· English
· Math
· Technologies
· Summation of Professional Development Day – Steve Neufeld thanked everyone for participating.  They are still trying to compile all the results from the break-out sessions; will make it available as soon as everything is done/in.  The first meeting will be held on Monday.  Comments:  Teri Ashton noted that she appreciated having everything in front of her; goals, etc., gave her a better understanding of the GenEd process.
The GenEd Task Force is looking for more members.  Need someone from Humanities, Business and Technology.  It is hard work, but well worth it.  If any faculty member is still looking for AR (additional responsibility), this task force is a good one to be on.  Assessment teams have been formed.  GenEd /Professional Day info is also on Blackboard.
· CFT – Pamela Carroll noted that CFT has system-offered events as well as local events.  She is still looking for committee members.  Please don’t hesitate to contact her if CFT can help in anyway.
· Honors Program - Dov Kugelmass noted that he is in the process of building this program.  Currently there are between 7-9 honor program students at TRCC and no honors courses.  Students can do special projects – something different, no just something more – there is a lot of flexibility in honors program/projects.  Specialized courses, budget, assessment. 

There will be a planning meeting for the Honors Program on Wednesday, September 21st at noon in C133.  They are in need of an advisory body; everyone is invited.  If you can’t make it to the meeting, but want to be involved, let him know.  The admissions policy for transfer students may not work right now in accepting them into the Honors Program.  A survey will be forthcoming sometime during the year for faculty to pass on to students they think would be interested and who meet the criteria.

· Who Am I? – Bill asked if AD wants to continue with this.  Yes!  Betti Gladue will continue to coordinate.  Any modifications?  None!
· Steve Neufeld asked for clarification on “Ecology of Learning” poster challenge.  Bill explained that it can be done on a departmental or individual basis or you can use the current LAB theme.  This challenge is for the December meeting.
· Chantal Krcmar introduced Samantha Punzalan who is the VISTA\Service Learning Volunteer.  Samantha stated that she is located in E201 and announced that a Volunteer Fair is scheduled for September 28th and asked that faculty “talk it up” to their classes.  She said she is also willing to come to the classes to speak to the students.
· Larry Flick announced that the Business Department in conjunction with SCORE and Dime Bank will be sponsoring a series of workshops on business/financial issues that students as well as faculty may be interested in.  He is willing to share the PDF file if interested, just let him now.  Please announce to students! 

· Tia D’Alessandro reminded faculty that she would like their syllabi a.s.a.p. and to please read the memo as she is requesting a new formatted heading that will make it easier to file and retrieve electronically. 

· Kem Barfield announced that the NEASC draft is being created and the task of information gathering will continue.  A podcast update is available on I-Tunes.

Blackboard Learn is different from Vista.  Transitioning course for online instructors is available; faculty needs to take this course.  There will be a 2-hour workshop offered in the spring.

· Carole Lee announced that the Rocky Neck Heart Walk for the American Heart Association will be held on Sunday, October 2nd.  Registration is at 9:00 a.m. and the walk begins at 10.  It is a beautiful 3-mile walk for a worthy cause!  Soliciting teams and walkers and of course, donations!  Please see her or Deborah Civitello in IT.  Thank you!
· Bill Dopirak announced that the Beach Clean-up will be on Saturday, September 17th at Greens Harbor Beach in New London.  See him for details.

There being no further business, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 
2:35 p.m.  
The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, October 7, 2011 at 1:00 p.m.[image: image1.png]



